
The Magical Portal 

A long time ago in a deep dark forest an unusual looking creature was digging a hole that led 

to a magical portal. Through the portal was a creepy looking house covered in giant spooky 

red eyed spiders. The creature was so frightened he closed his eyes tight and covered the 

hole back over hoping it wouldn’t be found again, but he was wrong....... 

 

1000 years later a little girl called Elizabeth was in her garden planting bright red roses, they 

were as shiny as a ruby. Little did she know buried under the dirt was the magical portal. 

 

Suddenly something caught her eye, but she couldn’t tell what it was. She was about to take 

a closer look when her mum called her for dinner. 

 

The next day she heard someone call her name. Elizabeth went to look outside but no one 

was there just a single flower lying on the ground. She realised a hole had appeared where 

she was planting flowers the day before. Curiously Elizabeth looked closer but tripped over a 

rock and fell into the hole through the magical portal. She landed with a thud next to the 

creepy house. “Where am I?” Elizabeth cried in shock. “Mum, mum, are you there?”  

 

Elizabeth was lost and all alone. She had no choice but to go into the creepy house. Inside 

the house was an enormous red eyed spider, with green specks of blood dripping from its 

eyes. “HELP!” Elizabeth mumbled in fear. Then a mystical glowing wand appeared beside 

her. Elizabeth picked up the wand and said, “W...where did this come from? Maybe I can 

use it to escape!” 

 

Just then the spider charged towards her and suddenly stopped. As quick as Elizabeth could 

she waved the wand, crossing her fingers and closing her eyes. “I hope this will work” she 

said. 

 

Then Elizabeth felt something touch her arm, she slowly opened her eyes and realised it was 

her dad. 

Had it all been a dream? She jumped up and gave her dad the biggest hug ever but then she 

saw a drop of green blood on the ground, so what had really happened.......? 
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